
Troon CP School, New Road, Troon, TR14 9ED 

Email: secretary@troon. cornwall. sch. uk 

Web: www. troon. cornwall. sch. uk 

Tel: 01209 714289 

Dates for your Diary 
W/B 14th May ~ Year 6 SATs week 
Monday 21st ~ Friday 25th May - Art Week  
Monday 28th May ~ Friday 31 st May  - Half term  
Friday 15th June ~ Rainbow MAT choir performances afternoon & evening 
Tuesday 19th June ~ Auditions for TSGT 
Monday 25th ~ Friday 29th June ~ Sports Week  
Thursday 28th June ~ FS Sports Day am 
Friday 29th June ~ KS1  & KS2 Sports Day ( times to be confirmed) 
Wednesday 4th July ~ TSGT  Show  6. 00am  -  7.30pm 
Saturday 14th July ~ Troon Summer Festival 
Wednesday 18th & Thursday 19th ~ KS2 show performances 
Friday 20th July ~ Garden Party for Year 6 & Y6 Parents 
Monday 23rd July ~ Leavers Disco 
Tuesday 24th July ~ Last day for children 

Lates 
This week’s lost learning is 4 hours & 53 Minutes ! 
It is very disruptive for classes and staff when they are constantly interrupted by late arrivals.     
It also causes a lot of extra work for Mrs Moulton with ordering school lunches for late arrivals.  
If late you must sign your child in at the office and provide a reason for lateness.                                            
Thank you to those parents who consistently bring children to school on time  -  you are ensuring 
that your children get the best possible start to their day and have the best chance at making great 
progress. 

Headteacher's Certificates for last week 

Hedgehogs: Ethan & Violet.  

Beech: Kellan,  Ethan & Charlotte.  

Willow: Nick & Nyah.  

Hazel: Ben & Chloe.  

Oak: Tarquinn & Isla.   

 Maple: Ben & Noah.  

Holly: All of Holly Class.  

Handwriter of the Week! 

Well done to the following children who 
received Hand Writing certificates for 
their achievements in our celebration as-
sembly on  Friday:   

Rec - Danny    Beech - Kenzie 

Willow - Kaitlyn  Oak - Gabriel 

Maple - Imogen 

Mathematicians of the Week! 

Well done to the following children who received Maths certificates for their achievements in 
our celebration assembly on Friday:    

Hedgehogs - Molly Beech - Chloe  Willow - Lily 

Hazel  - Layla,  Oak - Patrick   Maple - David  Holly – Ethan .   

Menu Change 

Due to the Bank Holiday on Monday Mrs Moulton needs to change the lunch choices due to delivery dates. She will 
be swapping the Tuesday & Thursday menu around. 

Tuesday’s lunch  - Beef Chilli & Rice or Macaroni, Sweetcorn & Cheese Bake 

Thursday’s lunch  - Chicken Mayo Burger with Jacket Wedges or Vegetable Biryani   

Library Books 

Please ensure your child returns their library book when they have finished reading it and could parents     
ensure that library books are kept somewhere safe when taken home as we have had quite a few books       
returned to school recently that are damaged either by younger siblings, pets or spillages. Thank you for your 
support. 



Reading Tea Parties 
 
Well done to Ethan, Kitty, Nyah, Jack and Kai who attended 
a reading party on Thursday. It was lovely to hear you    
talking so confidently about your favourite books and       
authors. 
 
You also demonstrated beautiful manners during the tea 
party  -  well done. 

King Edward Mine Open Day and the Memory Cafe 

 

A big thank you to the choir that sang at the 
King Edward Mine open day on Sunday  -  Scott, 
Evelyn, Isabel, Lewis, Imogen, Amber, Katie, 
Danny, Kitty, Eva, Mya, Rebecca, Lily, Layla, Zara 
& Hannah-Mae.  

The children sang beautifully and their perfor-
mance was enjoyed by all. Thanks to all the staff 
who supported the event and to all the parents 
who came out to support us. A big thank you to 
Mr Field who accompanied us on his guitar. 

Over one thousand visitors attended the vent 
which was a great success. A big thank you to 
KEM for their very kind donation of £25.00 to 
school funds. 

Also a big well done to the choir who also visited 
the Memory café this week to entertain        
Alzheimer sufferers and their carers. As always 
their behaviour was superb and their singing was 
amazing. 

 

Trevithick Day 

Thank you to the following children who danced on Saturday in the Trevithick Day parade -  Isabel, Lily, Kira, 
Hannah-Mae, Ruby, Yasmin, Maisey, Zara, Scott, Jack, Dylan, Katy, Taiya-Mai, Aalayah, Imogen. They were a 
credit to the school and danced brilliantly. We were so lucky to have such lovely weather. Also many thanks to 
Mrs Trathen, Mrs Danson, Miss Medlyn and Mrs Lamb who helped with the event. 

 

Blooms Homework & Curriculum overview 

Your child should have come home with their Blooms Homework and  Curriculum overview today.  All Blooms       
homework should be handed in by Friday 29th June. This gives teachers time to mark and certificates to be handed 
out before the end of term. 



Trevithick Day Table Top Display 

 

Well done everyone  -  our fantastic 
display earned us second place and 
£100.00 for  school funds. There 
was work on display from every sin-
gle class—from the youngest child to 
the oldest child!  

Great team work everyone! 

Congratulations 

Huge congratulations to Isabel and Lily in Year 6 who have been awarded a place at Nexus in Year 7. They went 
through a rigorous process to earn their place which included an assessment and an interview. Isabel will be a part 
of the Gifted and Talented STEM programme while Lily will be on the Politics, Philosophy and Economics Gifted and 
Talented Programme. Well done girls—we are very proud of you. 



Youth Speaks winners  

Last Monday our Youth Speaks winners Lily, Amber and Isla entertained the Rotary club at Tehidy Golf Club 
with their speech about baking. The girls spoke brilliantly and received many compliments from the audience. 
The winning teams from Penponds and CSIA also presented their speeches at the event. After the speeches 
we were treated to a lovely meal  -  the girls were great company and excellent dinner guests! 

 






